
 
 
 
QUESTION NO 17 By Councillor Young for answer by 

the Convener of the Education, 
Children and Families Committee at a 
meeting of the Council on 17 
September 2020 

   

Question (1) With the re-opening of gyms and indoor physical activity, 

what is the current timeline for reviewing and re-

commencing use of gym halls within schools? 

Answer (1)  

Question (2) While PE continues to be provided outdoors, as the weather 

moves into Autumn, what is the current guidance given to 

primary and secondary schools regarding when it is 

appropriate to conduct outdoor PE, and when should it be 

brought into the classroom/cancelled? 

Answer (2)  

Question (3) What is the current guidance for the use of both school 

outdoor facilities and public park space, for the provision of 

outdoor sports training (usually run by volunteers - such as a 

school football team) for primary and secondary aged 

children (outwith school hours). If limited use, please explain 

why, and when this is next due to be reviewed. 

Answer (3)  

   

 
 


